
August 2021 AIA Newsletter 

The Annual Board Meeting (ABM) will be Saturday August 28th in the backyard of the Merveldt 
home on 19090 Deerfield Rd.  Burgers and brats will be served at 11:00 with the meeting to 
follow, details will be posted to our website under Association Board / Board Meetings.
 This is a great opportunity to meet neighbors and hear about what the HOA has done in the past 
year. It would be appreciated if you could bring your own chair. Children are welcome but need 
to be supervised by parents at all times.

Nominations for Board Members
The deadline for nominations has passed. Three nominations have been received, Deb Fiala, Dana 
Merveldt and Lonnie Wheeler. As there are five vacant board positions, a postal ballot will not be 
held.

Fire Mitigation
Chipping Day There will be a fall chipping day , date TBD. A reminder to residents that slash 
piles need to be placed with the cut toward the road and the limbs piled on top of one another in 
parallel. This makes it easier for the crew to lift the branches as they are not tangled. Only 
branches longer than 18 inches should be placed out for chipping for the safety of the operators. 
Smaller twigs can be put in trash cans.

Neighborhood

Please find attached the quarterly Neighborhood News from the El Paso Sheriff’s office.               

NEPCO (Northern El Paso County Coalition of Community Associations)  

Arrowwood III is a member of this organization and thus has access to all presentation slides and 
minutes of meetings that are accessible on the NEPCO website, www.nepco.org. The password 
for the NEPCO web site is:  

Username:  member  
Password:  nepco@2021 

 
Check out our AIA website www.arrowwood3.org for community information and all official 
documents.

Deb Fiala
Vice President on behalf of the AIA board  
719 488 2589 
deb.fiala@comcast.net


